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August 15, 2022 

Kaviq Kaluraq 
Chairperson 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 
P.O Box 1360 
Cambridge Bay, NU   X0B 0C0 

Sent VIA Email: info@nirb.ca 

RE:  NIRB 08MN053: Government of Nunavut’s Comments on Baffinland Iron Mines Limited’s 
(Baffinland) proposed “Production Increase Proposal Renewal” (PIP Renewal) Project 
Proposal for the Mary River Project. 
 
Dear Ms. Kaluraq, 

On behalf of the Government of Nunavut (GN), thank you for the opportunity to submit 
comments on Baffinland Iron Mines Limited’s (Baffinland) proposed “Production Increase 
Proposal Renewal” (PIP Renewal) Project Proposal for the Mary River Project. 

The GN has reviewed the information provided by Baffinland regarding the PIP Renewal and have 
no additional comments related to this Project Proposal. The GN has participated in the NIRB’s 
Review process for the PIP Renewal and submitted our comments and recommendations on July 
5, 2022, our comments indicated concerns and outstanding issues related to the assessment of 
biophysical and socio-economic effects related to the PIP Renewal.  

The GN is looking forward to participating virtually in the upcoming Community Roundtable in 
Pond Inlet on August 16, 2022, and the NIRBs continued assessment for this PIP Renewal. Should 
you have any questions regarding this submission, please contact me at 867-975-7828 or by email 
at asimonfalvy@gov.nu.ca. 

 

Qujannamiik,  
 
 
 
 
Agnes Simonfalvy  
Avatiliriniq Coordinator  
Government of Nunavut 
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